
Federal Communications Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

Amendment to the Memorandum of Understanding Between the Federal Communications 
Commission and the Universal Service Administrative Company Regarding the Affordable 

Connectivity Program, signed June 6, 2023 

By mutual agreement, the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) and Universal Service 
Administrative Company (USAC) revise the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU), dated June 6, 2023, 
to strike the existing first sentence of section II, entitled “APPLICABLE PROVISIONS,” and to replace it 
with the following sentence:  “The Commission and USAC currently have a MOU, dated December 19, 
2018, as  amended on November 19, 2021 (amending the “Assistance with Potential Rule Violations and 
Other Investigations” section), December 19, 2023 (revising the first sentence of the “Revision and Duration” 
section), June 13, 2024 (revising the first sentence of the “Revision and Duration” section), and 
September 17, 2024 (revising the first sentence of the “Revision and Duration” section) which governs the 
relationship between the Commission and USAC as it pertains to USAC’s work as the Commission’s 
designated administrator of the Universal Service Fund (USF).1”

SIGNATURES 

Date: ______________________ 

___________________________ 
Mark Stephens 
Managing Director 
Federal Communications Commission 

Date: 

___________________________ 
Radha Sekar 
Chief Executive Officer 
Universal Service Administrative Company 

1  Memorandum of Understanding between the Federal Communications Commission and the Universal Service 
Administrative Company, Dec. 19, 2018, available at: https://www.fcc.gov/sites/default/files/usac-mou.pdf; 
Amendment to the Memorandum of Understanding Between the Federal Communications Commission and the 
Universal Service Administrative Company, signed December 19, 2018 (Nov. 19. 2021), available at:  
https://www.fcc.gov/sites/default/files/usac-mou-amendment-11192021.pdf; Amendment to the Memorandum of 
Understanding Between the Federal Communications Commission and the Universal Service Administrative 
Company, signed December 19, 2023 (Dec. 19, 2023); Amendment to the Memorandum of Understanding Between 
the Federal Communications Commission and the Universal Service Administrative Company, signed June 13, 2024 
(June 13, 2024); Amendment to the Memorandum of Understanding Between the Federal Communications 
Commission and the Universal Service Administrative Company, signed Sept. 17, 2024 (Sept. 17, 2024). 
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